
Amherst Electoral Board – Draft Minutes on February 6, 2023 

 

The Amherst County Electoral Board held its first meeting of the 2023 year in the 
Registrar’s Office at the Amherst Courthouse. 

All members were present:  Teresa Almond, Chairman, Charles Nalls, Vice-Chair 
and Wanda Spradley, Secretary and Fran Brown, Registrar. 

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, Teresa Almond. 

The first order of business was to approve the list of election officials to work 
upcoming elections for 2023. 

The Board approved the list of election officials for 2023. 

 

Registrar’s Report 

ELECT has been sending felon notifications to the Registrar’s Office.  The Registrar 
is asking those on the list to contact their parole officer to see what the problem 
could be on their record that still consider them felons. 

Town of Amherst will be having a special election to fulfil a vacancy left by Rachel 
Carton along with the November’s General election. 

The General Election ballot will be full – State Senate and State Delegate will be 
on ballot along with Constitutional Officers:  Sheriff, Treasurer, Commissioner of 
Revenue, Commonwealth Attorney and Clerk of Court.  Also, Supervisors District 
1, 3, and 4 along with at-large seats for School Board and  also Soil and Water 
Conservation.  With that being said meaning a lot of petitions will be checked by 
her office. 

Fran Brown and Anne Day will be attending new pollbook training this week. 

 

Next Meeting -  March 6, 2023 


